Stockham School

Foundation Stage Class

Useful Information

Times

A teacher or teaching assistant will open the classroom door at 8.40am. Please wait with your child outside the classroom until this time as children will not be supervised until they enter the classroom at this time.  You are welcome to stay with your child for the first ten minutes of the morning while they settle in.  The children will be expected to select a quiet activity during these ten minutes of the day.  The register will be taken at 8.50 am and we ask that you say goodbye to your child and leave before the register is taken. 

The school day ends at 3.05pm please wait outside the classroom (but away from the door if possible as this can be very distracting for the children). The children will be sent out to you one at a time as we see you.  Please be patient as this can take some time at the beginning of the school year!  Please be aware children may only be collected by adults named on the children’s admission form or if you wish your child to be collected by another adult on a one off occasion please give written permission with a date, signature on the collection board located in the classroom.

Snacktime
The children will have a break during the middle of the morning when they will be able to have either a drink of water or milk and a piece of fruit.  We belong to the ‘Five a Day’ scheme which provides each child with a free piece of fruit every day.  This is usually either a banana, an apple or an orange but can occasionally be tomatoes, strawberries or pears.  We will gratefully receive any donations of fruit to supplement this as it enables us to provide a little more variety for the children.  All children will require a named water bottle in school each day as it is very important that they have enough to drink.  Please do not provide squash or fruit juices.  We may occasionally provide bread and butter or biscuits as a treat, so please ensure that we are aware of any food allergies by completing this on their admission form.

Lunchtimes

The children will have the option of either a free hot school dinner or a packed lunch from home.  We are happy for you to provide biscuits such as Kit Kats or Penguins as part of a packed lunch but no sweets or chocolate bars are allowed.  We would also prefer it, if children brought water to drink with their lunch and not juice or squash.  Please be aware that packed lunches are stored in the classroom and not refrigerated. On hot days it is a good idea to add a frozen drink or a small freeze block. 

Equipment
Uniform

Items of uniform can be ordered from the PMG Schoolwear by visiting   www.pmgschoolwear.co.uk or telephoning the free order line on 0800 4046644. 
Book bags 

We would like the children to take home books to share with you, as soon as they begin school. Bookbags are available from www.pmgschoolwear.co.uk (telephone: 0800 4046644).  They are also very useful for newsletters and the home/school reading diary which your child will have for you to comment in.  

Clothing

The children will be encouraged to take part in outdoor activities in all types of weather, including rain. The only time they will not have access to the outdoor area will be when it is icy and dangerous or extremely wet. Therefore, suitable clothing is essential.  We recommend a waterproof coat and waterproof trousers.  The children will require both indoor and outdoor shoes.  Plimsolls are by far the most useful items for indoor use.  Slippers are not practical and can be dangerous.  The Foundation Stage curriculum expects the children to investigate and explore their surroundings, so expect your child to look grubby and dishevelled at the end of the day!
PE/Games

The children will have regular PE sessions each week and these will usually be held in the hall. The children will need black shorts and a white t-shirt for these sessions. Please ensure these are kept in a named bag on your child’s peg and are available for your child to use every day. Draw string bags are suitable for this and are also available from simplyschoolwear.co.uk.
Please ensure that all clothes, footwear, lunchboxes and waterbottles are named.  

The Curriculum

The children will be given a letter at the beginning of each term to inform you of our current topics.  It will be beneficial to your child to discuss these topics at home.  We expect children to share books with an adult at home on a regular basis and would appreciate if a record could be made of this in your child’s home/school reading diary. 

Cooking

We shall be using food in our topics, whenever it is appropriate – please ensure we are aware of any food allergies.

Photographs

In the Foundation Stage classroom the children will be encouraged to record their work in a variety of ways when they are ready.  We will take a large number of photographs as evidence of achievement, for classroom displays and for books.  

Visits

Class visits will be used to enhance the curriculum whenever possible.  If a visit is planned for the class you will be informed of the details and asked for your permission well in advance.  Safety is obviously a priority during any visit and all appropriate actions are taken to ensure this.

I hope this information is useful and has answered some of the questions you may have. Please do not hesitate to come and ask if you have any further queries at all about the day to day arrangements.

The Foundation Stage Team
